Memorandum

To: Parks & Recreation Committee

From: Dean R. Gazza, Director of Parks, Recreation and Facilities Management

Date: 3/05/2014

Re: Action Item: Request approval to award a contract for four (4) pool heaters at Erb

Pool (Part of the Erb Pool Renovation CIP) to PBBS Equipment Corp. in the amount

of \$53,780, with a contingency of \$5,380, for a contract not to exceed \$59,160.

The 2014 Capital Improvement Budget includes monies to improve operations of the existing pools at Erb Park, consistent with the long-range conceptual plan. We solicited bids for new boilers from three sources:

PBBS Equipment Corporation \$53,780 Recreonics, Inc. \$76,980

Heat & Power Products, Inc.

Unable to Quote

These new mid-efficiency boilers will replace the current pool heating system which has reached the end of its useful life. The existing heaters have experienced recurring failures of their heat exchangers due to the corrosive nature of the pool chlorination chemistry. These boilers are needed to keep the pools operational. The boilers will be piped and installed by inhouse staff.

Please feel free to contact me at 832-5572 with any questions, or by email at dean.gazza@appleton.org. Thank you.